PENLLERGAER COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of remote meeting held on 8th September 2020

PRESENT. Councillor W Morgan (Chairman)

Councillors  Mrs G Richards, 

Mr T John, Mrs R A Talbot,   Mr K Evans Mrs W Fitzgerald Mrs C Pugh,  Mrs S Tucker, Mr M Porch, Mrs R Thomas

At the conclusion of the meeting Councillor John stated that he wished to stand down from the Council with immediate effect.  The Chairman thanked Councillor John on behalf of the Council for the many years of service and his contribution to the local community during that time.
APOLOGIES
Councillor Mrs M Colwill
05.20. 01  PUBLIC MEETING
No public in attendance
05.20.02  DECLARATION OF MEMBERS INTERESTS
None
05.20.03  APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The Minutes of the meeting held on 14th July 2020 were approved
05.20.04  MATTERS ARISING
None
05.20.05  CORRESPONDENCE
None
05.20.06  NEWSLETTER

05.20.07 FINANCE REPORT

(a) Publication of audited accounts for the year ended 31st March 2020.

Noted Regulation 15(5) of the accounts and Audit (Wales)Regulations 2014(as amended) requires that by 30th September 2020 Penllergaer Community Council publish its accounting statements for the year ended 31st March 2020 together with any certificate, opinion or report issued  given or made by the Auditor General. The accounting statements in the form of an annual return have been published on the Council's web site.  However the accounts are published before the conclusion of the audit.  Due to the impact of COVID 19, the Auditor General has not yet issued an audit opinion.
(b) Audit Issues Accounts year ended 31st March 2020

Noted the auditors comments together with draft response
Resolved that the draft response be approved and forwarded to the auditor
(c)Welsh Government Claim for lost income as a result of COVID19 pandemic

Noted  that a claim totalling £4,450 has been submitted for lost income in respect of the Village Hall and the Sports Field during the period 1st April to 30th June 2020 as a result of COVID 19   
(d) Swansea City Council Business Rates Grant Sports Pavilion

Noted The Council has received a grant of £10,000 in respect of Business Rates for the Sports Pavilion due to COVID19
(e) Bank Signatories
Following the resignation of Councillor Mr Tom John, it was agreed that Councillor Wendy Fitzgerald be added as a bank signatory and Councillor Tom John deleted

In addition it was agreed that the Clerk Mr D L Hoskins be authorised to use the electronic/telephone banking service.
Invoices for Payment

The following invoices were approved for Payment
Brian Hamer                                                          Level stone S Field car park         £120.00

Zurich Municipal                                                   Insurance Premium 2020/21       £1191.69

Days Electrical Services                                        Fire extinguisher service V Hall   £167.40

Councillor Wyn Morgan                                        Reimb Fertilizer&tape reel           £115.49

Swansea City Council                                            Floral Displays 2020                  £3004.80

D L Hoskins                                                           Clerks Exps Mar/June                  £127.28

Photo Video Aerial Ltd                                         Aerial Photos Parc Mawr              £145.00

Councillor Mr Wyn Morgan                                 Reimb Tractor fuel                          £25.00

Councillor Mrs C Pugh                                        Coding handsetsx2 pavilion           £112.40

I D Bowen and Co                                                Payroll fee                                      £192.00   

05.20.08 WEB SITE
Up to date.
05.20.09 REPORT OF THE SUB COMMITTEES.

Sports Field

Councillor Porch reported that training sessions are being held on the Sports Field but the pavilion remains closed due to covid 19 restrictions.  It was agreed to obtain quotations for the repair/upgrade of the main gate of the sports field.  It was also agreed to obtain quotations for the replacement of the tractor and for the resurfacing of the car park.  It was also agreed that the Penllergaer minis justify their request for funding for additional goal nets. 
Village Hall

Councillor Pugh reported that Busy Bees have recommenced the nursery and are implementing health and safety measures in accordance with the risk assessment and revised covid conditions of service.

Similarly Sarah's Tutors have commenced the hire of the boiler room in accordance with the risk assessment and revised covid conditions of service.  In both cases the hirers will be the sole users of the Village Hall and the Boiler Room respectively.  The Council cleaner will carry out a full cleaning service of the Hall and the Boiler Room and toilets on a weekly basis.

It was also noted that the area around the Hall requires tidying up and the entrance to the lower car park needs resurfacing. 
Environment

Councillor Fitzgerald reported that the Parc Mawr planning application was approved by the City Council. However a call in decision is still awaited from the Wales Government.  In the meantime lobbying of the local M S is continuing and aerial photos of the proposed site have been obtained 
Police

Councillor Fitzgerald reported that there is regular contact with the local officers.
05.20.10 CONSIDERATION OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS.

The following applications were approved
Mr Howell, 30, Home Farm Way

                  Single storey side extension

Rontec, Cross Garage Swansea Road

              Demolition of existing sales building and associated works and variation of  

             conditions 

St Davids Church, Swansea Road

               Creation of a pedestrian and disabled access through boundary wall (Swansea 

               Road) and associated works

Ms C Burton, 38, Swansea Road, 

               2 storey side extension and single storey rear extension

Mrs A Rees, 32, Cherry Cresc,

               Single storey rear extension

Brisco Truck Rental, Gorseinon Road

               Erection of 2 replacement industrial units
The following application was not approved as the Council objects to the removal of healthy trees
Dr Z Abdallah, 28, Home Farm Way,

               To fell one Oak tree, 2 Beech trees, and one Sycamore tree covered by TPO                           

               539.
05.20.11 RESIDENTS QUERIES

None

05.20.12 DATE OF NEXT MEETING. 13th October 2020

D.L.Hoskins CPFA

Clerk to the Council
